
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
CONTRACT #2080 

Hauling & Disposal of Stockpiled Leaves 
 

Questions about this RFP should be directed to Dwight Ryniewicz, Director of Public Works Department, by 
email only to dryniewicz@vernon-ct.gov, no later than Thursday, September 2, 2021 at 3:30 pm.  Answers to 
questions received will be posted by Tuesday, September 7, 2021 on the Town’s website at www.vernon-
ct.gov/legal-notices and at the Connecticut State Department of Administrative Services (DAS) at 
https://portal.ct.gov/DAS/CTSource/CTSource by referencing Contract #2080.  It is the sole responsibility of the 
respondent to review any or all addendum or question responses related to this RFP. 
 
 

 QUESTIONS ANSWERS 
1 Do the three stockpile sites currently have 

leaves stockpiled?  What are the addresses of 
each of the three sites? 

At present, there are leaves stockpiled at the Nye 
Street site. 
  
The three site locations are as follows:   
- Firehouse - 25 Nye Street 
- Legion Field - 65 Regan Road 
- Church Street site is located at the intersection of   
  Church Street and Washington Street. 

2 Are Payment and Performance Bonds required? Payment and Performance bonds are negotiable as 
part of contract negotiation. 
 

3 There was no mention of liquidated damages in 
the bid packet; however, I’m being asked by our 
bonding company to confirm that the liquidated 
damages are reasonable, if any, and a term of 
twelve months or less. 
 
Will you please clarify if there are any liquidated 
damages, and what the term is?   
 

Liquidated damages are negotiable as part of 
contract negotiation.  The term of liquated damages 
will be twelve months or less. 
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